

## STOWLAWN PRIMARY SCHOOL

## "Working together to build a community where children are happy, feel valued and can fulfil their potential."



Headteacher: Mrs. Sue Vaughan

Phone: 01902 556463 Fax: 01902 558145

E-mail:

StowlawnPrimary.GroupEMail@wolverhampton.gov.uk

Stowlawn Primary School
Green Park Avenue
Bilston
Wolverhampton
West Midlands
WV14 6EH
July 2018

Dear applicant,

On behalf of the Governing Board, I am delighted that you have expressed an interest in becoming Headteacher at our school.

I have been associated with Stowlawn Primary School as Chair of Governors for two years. Prior to this, I had lead responsibility for the 'Willows Project' vision, which was to deliver an environment that would enrich the day-to-day experience of children attending the school and improve facilities for the local community. Stowlawn Primary School now shares a campus, "The Willows", with Green Park School, in an impressive, purpose-built facility, which has, through the excellent work of the present Headteacher and Staff, made that vision a reality.

The Local Authority has again recognised the excellent work of the staff, and a major investment is to be made in order to increase the school roll from a single-form entry to a two-form entry school, with Nursery provision. The school will therefore grow each academic year by 30 children. A building project is programmed to be completed in the summer of 2019 to accommodate the increased intake of children, coinciding with the retirement of our current Headteacher. Our school therefore offers a unique opportunity for our new Headteacher to select and appoint new staff as the school grows over the next 6 years.

Our present Headteacher, Sue Vaughan, has created a place where our children and staff want to be. The record of high attendance at our school endorses this. Sue has steered us through two successful OFSTED inspections, where the judgement on each occasion has been good. The recent OFSTED in November 2017 recognised the "strong and positive ethos of care and community" within the school.

This is an exciting time to lead our school and we would welcome the opportunity of showing you our exceptional teaching and learning facilities.

Thank you again for expressing an interest in our school and I look forward to meeting you.

Yours faithfully

Steve Nicholls

Chair of Governors